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Chair Luke and Members of the Committee:
The Department of the Attorney General strongly supports this bill with the inclusion of

the requested amendment set forth below.
Access to justice is an important goal of our Judiciary. The Hawaii Rules of Professional

Conduct comment that every attorney has the responsibility to provide legal services to those
unable to pay. It is only when attomeys contribute their time through pro bono service that the
community is assured that all people are indeed afforded access to justice.

Deputy attorneys general currently are not allowed by statute to engage in any type of pro

bono services to the community. The reason for the current statute is that deputy attomeys
general are required first and foremost to ensure that the legal matters of the State are properly

and promptly addressed. The purpose of this bill is to modify the statute to allow deputy
attorneys general, in certain circumstances, to be able to provide pro bono services to the

community in the Attomey General’s discretion.
Any concerns over conflicts of interest or protecting taxpayers from the use of tax

moneys in the event of claims of legal malpractice on the part of deputy attorneys general in the
provision of pro bono services are fully addressed in this bill.

Rule 6.1 of the Hawaii Rules of Professional Conduct urges all lawyers to aspire to
provide at least SO hours of pro bono services per year. While this bill does not mandate that
deputy attorneys general provide pro bono services, it amends the current statute to allow those
deputies who wish to do so.

We request that this bill be amended to ensure that the provision of pro bono legal

services not be mandated by rule or law. It is of foremost importance that there be no
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appearance of conflict of interest by a deputy attorney general. To avoid actual and apparent
conflict, it will be necessary to perform rigorous conflict checks on each potential client.
Inasmuch as pro bono services are provided to individuals of limited means, such individuals
may already be receiving services from the Department’s client agencies. In this situation, the
deputy attorney general will not be permitted to provide pro bono legal services. The result is
that the ability to meet a required number of service hours will be out of the control of the deputy
attorney general.

For this reason, the Department of the Attorney General requests that this bill be
amended to provide as follows:

Subsection (a) at page 2, line l6, be amended to provide the following underscored
wording as the final sentence of the subsection: “This subsection shall not be construed to
require that any deputy attorney general engage in providing mandatory pro bono legal services.”

We respectfully request that this bill be passed with this amendment.
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